
 

Service Announcement  Juneyao Airlines（2022）NO.326   

TEL：021-22388590                                                 Date: 21st November 2022 

Requirements for HDC application of Finland - China 

flights operated by Juneyao Air 

Dear all:  

The Embassy of China in Finland has issued the latest requirements for HDC application 

as follows:  

1.Passengers travelling from Finland to China by direct flights are required to take ONE 

COVID-19 PCR test within 48 hours before boarding.  

2.Travelers bound for China can choose to transfer via other countries. Passengers can 

choose to undergo the PCR test either in the country of origin or in the country of transfer.  

3.The Embassy of China in Finland no longer designate specific testing providers. PCR test 

certificates issued by legally operating testing institutions (hospitals or laboratories) are accepted. 

The test report should contain your name, birthday, testing date and time, result, a hospital/clinic 

stamp or doctor's signature, telephone number or e-mail address of the institution etc. 

4.Please read the requirements carefully and follow them accordingly. Passengers will not be 

able to board their flight without an HDC. The HDC can only be used for boarding flights to China, 

not as a permit to enter China. 

For more details, please check the official website of the Embassy of China in Finland  

http://fi.china-embassy.gov.cn/eng/lsfw/202211/t20221113_10973436.htm 
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